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ISSUI 1: Should the: Commission approve the petition of City Gas 
Compa.ny of Florida (City Gas) tor revision to it.s Natural Gas 
Tariff to include a provision for a late payment charge? 

RBCOJDIIIfDATIOifa Yes, the ColiUilisaion should approve City Gas' 
petition for a revision to its Natural Gas Tariff to include a 
provision for a la.te payment charqe. Prior to implementation, City 
Gas should provide a thirty day advance notice to its customers. A 
sample of the notice will be submitted to the Commission's Division 
of Electric and Gas tor approval prior to implementation. The 
tariff should. becoae eftect.ive thirty days after the Commission 
vote. 

STAI'l AlfALYSISr on November U, 1997, City Gas filed a petition to 
provi.de for a late payment charqe. City Gas believes that the 
provision for a. late payment charqe will allow City Gas to collect 
the cvsts associated with unpaid balances from those same customers 
who do not pay their bills in a t.iaely aanner. 

As of September 30 1997, approxiaately 9.5 percent (9.5\) of 
its accounts w·ere classified aa delinquent accounts. Accounts are 
delinquent when payment ia not recelved by the past due date 
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indicated on the custaaer•s bill. Tbe past due date indicated on 
the bill is approxiaately twenty days froa the date of mailing. 
City Gas proposes to assess a late payaent fee for all customers 
failing to pay their bill by the pat due date. 

The average annual past due receivables were approximately 
$1,970,000 for the 1997 calendar year. Assuaing past due balances 
remain at this level, the late charc)es could generate $29,549 
annually and would be recorded to FERC account 495 (other gas 
revenue). 

This proposed aodification would allow City Gas to assess a 
late charge equal to 1.5 percent (1.5t) of the unpaid balance to 
all delinquent accounts other than federal, state, and local 
government entities. These govenment entities are subject to 
imposition of a late payaent charge in accordance with sections 
21.422, Florida statutes (state agencies), section 218.70 - 79, 
Florida Statutes (local govermaent agencies) , and sections 31 
u.s.c. 3901- 3907 (federal governaent aqencies). 

The commission has previously approved late payment charges 
similar to the charcJe proposed by City Gaa. Approval was granted in 
commission Order No. PSC-96-0371-POF-GU issued March 18, 1996 in 
Docket No. 960024-GU for Peoples Gas systea. The Commission qranted 
approval to Florida Power Corporation in Commission Order No. PSC-
95-1087-FOF-EI issued August 31, 1995 in Docket No. 950753-EI. The 
Commission also approved St. Joe Hatural Gas tor a similar charge 
in Commission Order No. PSC-96-1000-FOF-WU iseued August s, 1996 in 
Docket No. 960657-GU. 

Accordingly, staff recom.enda this petition be approved. Prior 
to implementation, City Gas should provide a thirty day advance 
notice to its customers. A sample of the notice will be submitted 
to th• Commission's Division ot Electric and Gas for approval prior 
to implementation. Tbe tariff should become effective thirty d~ys 
after the commission vote. 
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ISSUI 21 Should thia docket be cloaed? 

BICOKIIIDIJJOII Yea. It no ti•ely protest is tiled, this docket 
should be closed. 

STAll ABILXSIII Thia ~ocket •boul~ be closed it no person, whose 
substantial intere•t• are affected by the tariff chanqes proposed 
by this recommen~ation, file• a petition tor formal proceeding 
within the allowed 21 day prote•t period. If the protest is filed, 
the tariff should reaain in effect, with any increase in revenue 
held subject to refund. 
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